
 LISD School Health Advisory Council 
Wednesday 

November 15, 2023 
4:15-5:15 PM 

LISD Board Room 
 

 

MINUTES 

• Call to order at 4:15 p.m. by Jared Marcus 

• Introduction of 2023 officers: Jared Marcus (chair), Jessica Guy (vice chair), Audrey 
Coffman (secretary) 

• Faculty, community members, parent, and presenter introductions 

• Motion per Donna Clark to approve the minutes from last meeting in August, motion 
seconded by Audrey Coffman 

Donna Clark, MSN, BSN, RN: School Health Update 
 

• TCHATT 
o Telehealth visits for students with mental health issues that can be initiated by 

school counselors (and nursing staff). LISD has had 26 TCHATT visits so far this 
school year between LHS and the elementary campuses. 

• October was Fentanyl Overdose Awareness Month 
o Campuses distributed information via bulletin boards, posters, and staff 

informational emails. Coincided with Red Ribbon Week.  

• The district has added two more diabetic students to total 13 students among the LISD 
campuses.  

• The Lampasas Lion’s Club has issued 22 vision vouchers to students so far this year.  

• The Lampasas Lion’s Club is selling poinsettias for $15 to support vision vouchers for 
LISD students.  

Campus Coordinated School Health Team Updates 

• HSE: Tobi King, LVN 
o On October 2, 493 students were screened for Vision and Hearing with 80 

students referred. There are several hearing re-screens. 
o 5 provisional vaccines  
o Coach Vann states there have been 26,970 miles run among the students in Run 

Club with 25% of the students on campus running daily. One student has run 68 
miles. They are using the CATCH PE Program and have completed one round of 
Fitness Gram.  

• KWE: Dana Tatum, LVN 
o Vision and Hearing screenings completed in September.  
o 5 provisional vaccines 
o Scoliosis screening is scheduled for December.  
o KWE has several reported cases of RSV. 



• TCE: Bethany Peters-Barrett, LVN 
o Vision and Hearing screenings completed in September. Re-screens ongoing.  
o 2 provisional vaccines 
o Newly diagnosed diabetic student.  
o Discussed concerns about injuries related to students playing Gaga Ball on 

campus.  

• LMS: Terri Sturgeon, LVN 
o Vision and Hearing completed with thanks to the Lampasas Lion’s Club for 

helping screen about 300 students. Re-screens ongoing.  
o 1 student on a catch-up vaccine schedule and 1 provisional.  
o CATCH My Breath anti-vaping program presented during Red Ribbon Week in 

October 
o Weight loss challenge with 10 participants 
o Averaging 35 office visits per day, not including scheduled medications.  
o 4 diabetics on campus. 

• LHS: Audrey Coffman, LVN 
o Bulletin Board in main hallway for Fentanyl Poisoning Awareness Month in October.  

o 4 provisional vaccines.  

o 1 student on pregnancy related services.  

o Weight loss challenge with 16 participants (October 1 – December 15). 

o Senior CPR and Stop the Bleed training completed October 10th and 17th. 

o Vision and Hearing screenings for those new to Texas completed.  

o Red Ribbon Week (October 24 – October 31), student encouraged to sign No Alcohol 

Pledge.  

Nutrition Department Updates: Calvin Pittman 

• November 16th is Grandparents Day at Hanna Springs and there are 1,000 people 
expected to attend. 

• The Nutrition Department has applied for a grant from TEA for Texas grown products to 
supply our district nutrition program. 

o The district currently uses the lettuce farm in Belton and is hoping to work with 
Pryor Cattle Company in Henderson, TX. Also looking to find a company that 
produces milk and poultry.   

• The Nutrition Department focuses on “made from scratch” foods and uses whole 
muscle meats. 

• Nutritional information can be found on the website. 
o Meal Finder is a good resource, especially for the diabetic students. 

• LHS has 2 lines for Smart Mouth Pizza that is made fresh daily, 400 purchased per day. 

• 550 entrees are sold per day to 50-60% of students enrolled at LHS. 

• The Nutrition Department held a fundraiser in the month of November to provide 2 – 3 
student scholarships for the year in their chosen field of study and to send staff to 
summer conference which includes culinary training. 



Parent Questions / Suggestions / Recommendations 

• None presented.  


